November 8, 2011 Drama Club Meeting

The 11/8 Drama Club meeting was held from 3:30-4:30 on the stage.  As students arrived, Megan handed out the t-shirts to the cast and crew of SCHOOL HOUSE ROCK LIVE! JR.

We then discussed important things to know about the auditions for the spring musical HIGH SCHOOL MUSICAL 2:

· Auditions will be Wednesday, December 7th after school until everyone has auditioned.  Originally, they were scheduled for Friday, December 9th, but this conflicts with the choir concert that night, so we rescheduled.  Students wanting to audition should meet on the stage after school on the 7th.

· Students wanting to audition should prepare one of the audition songs from the show.  There are two songs for girls to choose from and two songs for boys to choose from.  The audition songs can be found on the Auditions page on the Drama Club website, or can be picked up from Miss Grigg’s room at school. 

· Songs will be sung with piano accompaniment and do not have to be memorized.

· We will start with the group dance audition.  Miss Grigg will teach everyone a short routine to “Work This Out.”  Students will then be broken into small groups, so we can see everyone dance.

· After the dance audition, we will do singing auditions.  Students will sing individually with piano accompaniment.  After singing, we will either ask the student to stay to read from the script, or the student will be dismissed to go home.  If you are not asked to stay and read, that does not mean you will not get a part.  It just means that we have seen enough from you for the audition. 

· Students are asked to bring a list of any conflicts that they have from January 4th until March 16th.  This includes, but is not limited to: sports practices, church/religion classes, dance/music/vocal lessons, doctor’s appointments, vacations, etc.  This is a big show, and will require a lot of hard work from everyone, so it is imperative that cast members are able to be at as many rehearsals as possible.
· The performances will be March 15th and 16th.

· Students who are only interested in being on stage crew should stop by auditions to fill out a form, so we have their information.  You will not have to dance, sing, or read.

After discussing auditions, we played some theatre games.  First, we played One Word Story, in which the students sat in a circle and created a story by each saying one word at a time.  Megan gave the students three topics that had to be included in the story: an animal, a food item, and a person in the room.  The students chose: a turtle, pizza and Matthew.  Below is the story the students came up with:
“Once, the Matthew ate a pizza and drank turtle juice.  Then, the turtles came alive to tickle Matthew.  After the turtles burped, they ate llamas at Wolf Branch.  Turtles liked Matthew, and ate him.  Sadly, Matthew died, and he got up from a coffin.”

Finally, we played Garden of Statues.  Students were told to pose like statues, and were not allowed to talk or laugh.  Two students were then chosen as the “pointers.”  The statues’ goal was to try to continue to change positions without the pointers catching them.  The pointers’ goal was to get the statues to crack by making them laugh or smile or move, but were not allowed to touch the statues.  If the pointer caught a statue moving, then the statue was out.  The last statue standing at the end of the game was the winner.
